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President Vicki David called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.   
 

Introductions - Guests were introduced and welcomed.  
   

Introduction of Speaker:  - Rhonda D. introduced Debbie Caffrey and asked for volunteers to 
hold quilts. 
 
Quilt Related Announcements   
 
- Fran Threewit - UFO’s are due at our 9/3 meeting 
 
- Jim Jensen - reminder of upcoming election: 11 elected member positions are open for 
nominations. Candidates must be active members. Multiple individuals can be nominated for 
positions and nominations can be made from the floor at any meeting during which candidates 
are announced. The slate will be announced at the first meeting in October. For more detail of 
the process, see any member of the Nominating Committee: Jim Jensen, Dianne Cheli, Jenine 
Giblin, Leslie Kruse, or Sharon Fry. 
 
Committee Reports 
 

Programs and Workshops 2015 -   Rhonda D reminded members that we do not  have a 
program/workshop in September (Founders Day Luncheon); we have a program only in October 
– Jennifer Sampou, and our final workshop is in November.  
 
Phyllis Gallaway  - made the following announcements:  

- the Craft Sale is at the 1st Nov. meeting; 5 members are signed up & sign ups are still      
welcome 
- the retreat on Aug. 30 is full 
- Phyllis has a Janome Gem (15 yrs old) and if you are interested, make her an offer 
- there is a recycle box at the back – read list on box. 

 
TSW – Janice Rodgers – reminded us that today’s TSW is “Alternatives to Traditional Bindings”.  
 
Hospitality  - Carolle LeMonnier –– our 2nd meeting in September is the Founders’ Day 
Luncheon and a sign up board is going around. 
 
Community Quilts – Anne Dondero - thanked Genelle Voorhees for making a donation from her 
pension which is matched by PG&E and amounts to a quarterly check to the Community Quilts 
program of $150. Anne also thanked all who have taken quilts and kits home to work on.  
 
Opportunity Quilt – Lynette Whitman announced that she must step away from this Committee 
and Pat Kearns with the help of Mary Ann Hayre will take over the position. The current 
Opportunity Quilt won a Best of Division award and a blue ribbon for First in Class at the County 
Fair. We won $25 which will be used for the next opportunity quilt.  
 
Mystery Quilt  - Linda Hooper – bring your machines to the first meeting in September for the 
sewing of the mystery quilt. Instructions for cutting are on the website and cutting must be done 
before the meeting in September. 
 
Library  - Sharon reviewed new books and magazines. 
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Show And Tell  
 
Name Tag Drawing: Judy Wellock & Eve Bressler; approximately 135 members were present. 
 

 

Final Announcements:  - Tomorrow’s workshop is full but Debbie Caffrey will allow up to 5 
members to attend to learn and to cut fabric, but no sewing. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:00 noon. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
      FINAL 
 
Norma Viglienzone 
Secretary  


